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Meeting of the Senior Citizens’ Services Committee
Monday, September 14, 2020 – 1:00 PM


· Call to Order and Roll Call

· Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci at 1:00 PM on Monday, September 14, 2020
· Roll call was conducted by Tom Lathara, Secretary.
· Present: Carla Fruhauf, Lynn Nelles, Larry Bretz, Naomi Walters-Lenoci, Walter Gramiak, Peggy Buccaro, Tom Lathara.
· Present (Aging Services Team): Megan Conway, Jamie Zbrzezny, Diana Gomez.
· Public: Sebastian Kuehner, Barbara Kuehner
· Pledge of Allegiance 
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci led the pledge of allegiance recitation
· Public Comments:
 		None

· Reports

· Chair Person’s Report
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci opened her remarks welcoming the guests. She commented that more and more previously on-site sessions/classes have now moved to virtual more and urged everyone to check them out and provide feedback on their clarity, quality etc.

· Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Lynn Nelles presented a report for the period ending August 31, 2020 and ‘Profit & Loss Budget vs Actual’ from April 2020 through August 2020. 

A motion was moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented by Larry Bretz , seconded by Peggy Buccaro. 
All the members voted ‘Ayes’. Motion carried.

· Trustee Liaison’s Report
On behalf of Trustee Liaison Craig Essick, Megan Conway informed the committee that the board meeting is planned for the next day (Sept 15) and that all are welcome. 

· Director’s Report   
Director Megan Conway highlighted some of the salient events and activities as presented in director's report
· Per CARES act, Social Services received a $15,000 stipend  to provide the monthly Memory Café. Social Services staff member, Thalia Robles, facilitates this group which provides a safe space for people with dementia and their caregivers to attend together. 
· Transportation Services recently received the new bus. There are a few small maintenance items to attend to, but the new bus will be up and running soon. Due to the ongoing nature of COVID and out of an abundance of caution for the passengers and staff, Transportation Services recently implemented temperature checks and health screenings before passengers board. Drivers will be assisting with this process, and a robo call was made to all current passengers.
· Staff are putting the finishing touches on the November/December Club 59 newsletter. This is expected in the next few weeks.  Aging Services is preparing to launch an e-newsletter to share resources, news, and other fun information throughout the year. Please stay tuned.
· Everyone is invited to Memorial tree planting on Tuesday, October 6, 2020.

                     
· Unfinished Business
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci welcomed Sebastian Kuehner and Barbara Kuehner, who volunteered to help with vending machine operations.

Taffy apple and Donut sale: For a blind taste test, two samples of donuts, marked just 'A' and 'B' were provided to the meeting participants. The sample that won more votes was selected. This sample was from Mariano’s and will be ordered by October 5, 2020. 

· New Business
Minutes: 
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci presented the minutes for discussion and approval.
A motion was moved to approve the Monday, August 10, 2020 meeting minutes as published by Larry Bretz, seconded by Lynn Nelles.  All members voted “ayes.”  Motion carried.

· Other Business
             Vending Machine:
Sebastian Kuehner and Barbara Kuehner volunteered to help with vending machine operations.

Outstanding Service Award:
In recognition of the outstanding service rendered, especially during the COVID-19 pandemic, Mr. Sean O'Neil was presented with 'Outstanding Service Award'. This included a laudatory citation and gift certificate. Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci complimented his exemplary services for the senior service community operations. She also encouraged everyone to recommend deserving staff/volunteers who consistently walk the extra mile in service of the community for future awards.

Events Calendar
Director Conway presented a package that included an events calendar which was greatly appreciated. This will serve as a quick reference for community events.

The annual breakfast details will be worked out after assessing the COVID 19 situation.

Bylaws:
Per Article 2 of bylaws, it was decided to include Senior Service Committee secretary as an authorized signatory for financial transactions. Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci will arrange the necessary process.

Director Megan Conway will make the necessary changes and publish it for subsequent voting.

There was no other business on the agenda to transact. 

Adjournment:
A motion was moved to adjourn the meeting by Larry Bretz, seconded by Lynn Nelles.

All members voted Ayes. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM.
Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 12, 2020.

Respectfully Submitted,
Thomas Lathara,
Secretary
Hanover Township Senior Citizen’s Services Committee
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